
Veterans Memorial Committee Meeting Minutes 
8/14/2019 

 
Attendance:   Sandra Lane, Lara Sargent, Frank Montuori, Janet Montuori, Andrea Cox, Jean Reilly 

McGinn 
 
 
Updates: The Veterans Memorial sign can be hung on the pole at Ellingwood – Lara contacted 

CMP and they said that Bristol has an agreement with CMP to hang flags on the poles 
so the sign was ok to hang also. The group discussed ways to get the sign hung such 
as using the tractor and/or a ladder to assist. Lara will talk with the parks crew and 
highway department about the best way to hang the sign. 

 
 Sandra mentioned that the cemeteries don’t have auxillary flags. The VFW online 

store has flags for $7 each. The group discussed the cemeteries in Bristol and getting 
flags. 

 
 Jean reported that there was a table at Olde Bristol Days that had some historical 

military books being displayed. 
 
 The DEP permits should be ready in September. The group will talk with Peter about 

next steps once the permits are received.  
 
 Lara will apply for a grant for materials once the materials list is finalized. An initial 

materials list was created at the 6/12/19 meeting but a more detailed list should be 
compiled that includes plants and other materials to be included in the grant. 

 
  

 
 
Next Steps: 1. Lara will ask Chris who paid for the flags on Snowball Hill Road and if they could 

also be put up in Bristol Mills.  
2. Lara will check with Sean Hunter and John Tilton to see if they could put up the    
Veterans sign at Ellingwood in the next two weeks. 

 3. Thank you cards will be written at the next meeting.  
 
 
 

 
    
 
 
Next Meeting: 9/11/2019 @ 5pm 
 
 
 
    
    
    


